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GENERAL MEETING  

INLAND EMPIRE FLY FISHING CLUB  

MUKOGAWA FORT WRIGHT INSTITUTE  

COMMONS 

January 12, 2016 

Wet Fly Hour: 5:30 p.m. 

Dinner: 6:30 p.m. 

Editors: Lee Funkhouser and Guy Gregory 

JANUARY  PROGRAM 

Tony ReinhardtðMontana Trout Outfitters  

Inland Empire Fly Fishing ClubðSpokane, Washington 

Tony will present a show on Fly Fishing Western Mon-

tana.   
Missoula, MT serves as a central hub with over 400 miles of 

fishable water within an hour of town.  The presentation will 

cover the four major river systems, the Blackfoot, Bitterroot, 

Clark Fork, and Rock Creek, as well as some of the best 

small streams in the area.  These are all freestone rivers with 

some of the finest dry fly fishing in the country for wild trout.  

All of the major hatches will be covered with examples of the 

best fly patterns.  Tony will also discuss the peak times to fish 

and the most effective techniques to make for a successful fly 

fishing trip to western Montana. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Tony Reinhardt is the owner of Montana Trout Outfitters 

located in Missoula, MT and he has been a guide on the wa-

ters of western Montana for the last 18 years.  He originally 

moved to Montana for college and although he earned his 

degree at the University of Montana, he spent far more time 

on the rivers than in the classroom.  He started working at a 

local fly shop immediately, and the following year began his 

career as a guide.  Tony is also a skilled fly tyer and avid 

photographer.  When he is not working you will likely find 

him back on the water fishing with his wife and 2 children, or 

following his bird dog around the fields of eastern Montana. 

As my sister from Georgia would say ñHappy New Year Yôallò.  

Itôs been a great holiday season with lots of family and friends 

visiting. Didnôt get to spend enough time with some and maybe 

a little too much with others. LOL! 

 First, let me just say itôs an honor and privilege to be 

our club President this coming year.  Itôll be fun and rewarding 

and Iôm looking forward to it.  As a few of you pointed out to 

me at our December meeting, we have a very strong board 

(heavy hitters) and Iôm excited to work with each of them this 

coming year.   

 Second, Iôd like to thank all the board members Iôve 

worked with over the last few years. Iôve learned so much about 

the club and its history and service to the community.  Itôs im-

pressive!  I would specifically like to thank Neal Beechinor and 

Lee Funkhouser for the impact and commitment they have each 

had on our club these last two years.   Itôs been inspiring!    

 As we move forward I welcome any thoughts and input 

from the membership on how we might improve the club in spe-

cific areas.  I would like to continue with the goal Neal had last 

year of encouraging and initiating club outings.  This will pro-

vide a great opportunity for our new members to get to know 

other members and feel welcome to our club. At the same time 

having fun fishing and sharing stories/lies in the process.  

 Word from Gordy is we had a very successful Christ-

mas Raffle last month and he will share more specifics at our 

upcoming meeting.  

 We will begin collecting dues ($30.00 annually) at our 

January and February meetings.  As Neal mentioned last month, 

our club has been affiliated with the International Federation of 

Fly Fishers (IFFF) since our inception, and has paid dues to the 

IFFF accordingly.  Their dues structure, in part, is based on the 

number of our members who belong to the IFFF, and we pay 

$3.00 for each non-member. For 2015, our club paid for 97 

members to the tune of $291.00.   

 At our February club board meeting, it was decided to 

recoup this amount beginning in 2016, by accessing each of our 

non FFF members the $3.00 fee, however at the December 

Board meeting it was decided to make this additional payment 

voluntary. 

 Look forward to seeing you January 12th!! 

Dues need to be paid by March 1st.  Please bring 

to the January or February Meeting. 

Annual Duesð$30.00.   

Voluntary IFFF Contribution ð$3.00.   



Inland Empire Fly Fishing ClubðSpokane, Washington 

JAMES ATHEARN  

IEFFC FLY FISHERMAN OF THE YEAR  

Our 2015 IEFFC Fly Fisherman of the Year moved to the Spokane area in fall of 2004 after re-

tiring from the Corps of Engineers in Portland, Oregon.  Jim joined the IEFFC in 2005, spon-

sored by Harry Calhoun and Pat Kendall, in an effort to meet people in the area sharing an in-

terest in fly fishing and to learn from their wealth of knowledge about local lakes and rivers.   

 

Over the years Jim has developed many great new friendships and found lots of new fishing 

partners among the IEFFC members.  He enjoys participating in a variety of IEFFC activities 

and has become a bright star in the club as our Projects Chairman.  In that position he has ex-

panded our role in the annual Big Horn Sports Show and we now are a go to booth for each 

Spring show. 

 

Jims interest in fishing started early, trout fishing with his father at Lucky Peak Reservoir near 

Boise, Idaho and fishing the Clark Fork and Little Blackfoot Rivers near Deer Lodge, Mon-

tana.  Some of his later endeavors include fishing for catfish and tilapia in Ethiopia (sometimes 

all night) and salmon and trout fishing in streams around Juneau, Alaska.  Jimsô fishing inter-

ests have been varied, including lakes, streams, and ocean fishing, but he has become more fo-

cused since he learned to tie flies and now mainly targets trout.  Though that is his emphasis, 

his most memorable fly fishing experience was landing a large tarpon on a 14 WT fly rod dur-

ing a trip to Costa Rica a year ago.  Jim says he has much to learn, particularly in the areas of 

salt water game fishing and spey casting. 

 

Jims early interest in fish carried over to his college education, which included a BS in 

Fisheries Science at Oregon State University and MS in Fishery Management at the University 

of Idaho, and to his professional career.  He spent various amounts of time in fish-related work 

with the Peace Corps, California Fish and Game, commercial fishing, Corps of Engineers, and 

Pacific States Marine Fisheries Commission.  Now well-established in retirement Jim enjoys 

more time for fishing, golfing and travel. 

 

Jim is a well rounded fly fisherman, who has given unselfishly of his time and expertise to the 

IEFFC, and is a very deserving IEFFC Fly Fisherman of the Year for 2015.   



Inland Empire Fly Fishing ClubðSpokane, Washington 

2016 IEFFC Officers 

At the December meeting the IEFFC 

elected our officers for the 2016 year.  

Under the able leadership of our new 

President Skip Cavanaugh the IEFFC is 

looking forward to another tremendous 

year.   

 

Also elected were Vice President Jim 

Gaddy, Treasurer Jim McDevitt and 

Secretary Rick Ripley.  Our Board will 

consist of Gordy Olson, Virgil Emery 

and Doug Brossoit. 

 

We are blessed to have another strong 

slate of officers and thank them for serv-

ing our club. 
Virgil Emery, Jim McDevitt, Doug Brossoit, Gordy Olson, Rick 

Ripley, Jim Gaddy and Skip Cavanaugh. 

Gary Honeyman 

Last Month in Jerry McBrideôs ñDid You Knowò column Gary Honeyman was listed as being a 

stock car driver competing in races all over the western US.  This picture illustrates that Gary 

was pretty successful in those competitions.  Great Job Gary!!  


